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Minutes  of the Parish Council held in the MORTIMER ROOM, COLYTON TOWN HALL at 7.00 pm on Monday 9th June 2014.

Present: Cllrs B Collier, C Collier, A Parr, J Hay, C Pady, M Mann, S Real, R Turner, S Smith, K Clifford, R Pocock, District Cllr H Parr, 1 member of the public and L Berry (Clerk)
 Cllr Parr welcomed everyone to the June meeting and congratulated the Tractor Run Committee on a very successful event which had raised over £4000.The skate park had been officially opened at that event.  He also commented on the Youth football event which had been well organised and well supported.
14/6/32              Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence, Cllrs H West & P Gibbins (both on holiday)

14/6/33

Police Report – by email

Colyton - 9 Crimes
This compares to 6 crimes last month and 3 crimes in May 2013 
· 8th – 9th Criminal Damage: A small picket fence was damaged at the PEACE memorial playing fields. (CR/072531/14) 

· 8th – 8th Theft: Two hanging baskets were stolen from a property in Hillhead. (CR/072537/14) 

· 11th Criminal damage and common assault: Domestic related incident. (CR/072540/14 & CR/072541/14) 

· 16th – 19th Theft: Solar lights were stolen from a garden in Seaway Head. (CR/074097/14) 

· 21st Assault – ABH: In Cownhayne Lane two males known to each other had an argument over the spraying of runner beans which resulted in one of the males being assaulted. (CR/074802/14) 

· 29th Theft of motor vehicle: A green Vauxhall Vectra was left unattended outside the post office in Swan Hill Road with the engine running and keys inside. It was subsequently stolen but recovered near Chard. (CR/076965/14) 

· 17th – 31st Burglary Other: Two caravans were broken into at Ashdown caravan park and two televisions were stolen. (CR/077595/14 and CR/077746/14) 

PC Speariett said “The majority of crimes this month appear to be opportunist thefts and we encourage everyone to be vigilant and where possible security mark your items.
We have however seen a reduction in theft from motor vehicles at rural beauty spots and the team will continue to patrol these areas.
With the world cup approaching the local neighbourhood teams will be out on patrol especially during the England games, we ask that those wishing to take part in social events drink responsibly and they ensure it is an enjoyable experience for all (We just hope that England play their part as well)”
14/6/34
Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes)
-  none

14/6/35

Voting on Nominations of representatives to other organisations – nominations already circulated
Cllr Mann proposed that the nominations be voted on as a block vote, this was seconded by Cllr Turner. There was no amendment and all agreed. All nominations were accepted.
14/6/36

Approval of the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held 14th April 2014 & 12th May 2014.


These minutes were agreed & signed as being a true record of those meeting.

14/6/37
Matters arising from the minutes not otherwise on the agenda 

a) Seat at the picnic site – all parties have been contacted & accept the situation needs to be resolved. The widow of the councillor whose plaque currently shares a seat wishes to ask if a new concrete base could be laid to the left of the stone tablet & a bench to her husband installed there? To be considered at the Annual Inspection.
b) Northleigh & Axmouth clerks contacted Parishes together funding  – nothing yet to report back.
The clerk will also speak to the Uplyme clerk
c) 02/06/14 - Nothing yet received from Reece Strawbridge Centre re financial report although there is a meeting of their committee later this week.
14/6/38
Report from County Councillor – not present although the Chair read out a report from her on Highways and the limited resources available. The road from Easybridge to Colyton will have pothole repairs done on it but Highways cannot justify using public funds for more extensive work. This explanation was felt to be unsatisfactory & Cllr Pocock proposed a letter be written to the MP requesting he looks into the situation and more money is requested from Central Government. Cllr Clifford seconded the proposal. Cllrs Clifford, Pocock & Parr will write the letter.
14/6/39

Report from District Councillors. Cllr H Parr dealt with the subject of the lorries taking the spoil from the Mountview site. She had been in touch with the contractors who are monitoring the situation and will update her as the build progresses. She will forward the email to the clerk.

Cllr Parr commented on the recording of meetings at East Devon and the procedure used.


Cllr Parr presented some of the monthly performance figures which are available online, 99.85% of tenants had paid their rent on time, it was taking 6 days to process Housing & Council Tax benefits, 94% of invoices were paid within 10 days and recycling stood at 48.21% of waste collected.


There was some discussion on the recycling of cardboard. Cllr Parr explained that money was the issue but with the contracts coming up for renegotiation a report had been presented to EDDC which was available online. The Council are looking into grants available to them to offset some of the costs involved.


Cllr Hay questioned Cllr Parr on the cost so far to ratepayers of the move to Skypark as there had been reports in the local press suggesting that the £800,000 spent so far would dramatically rise. Cllr Parr explained that the spending had to happen in order to get all the right information in place to make a decision. The move has to be cost neutral and the cost of the move will be offset by selling Knowle & other sites.
Cllr Pocock felt this was selling our ground to subsidise a move that nobody but EDDC wanted.

14/6/40

Highway Matters

a) Work on culvert in Sidmouth Rd will commence from 28th July for four weeks. Sidmouth Rd will be closed & diversions put in place. 
b) Queen Square/Sidmouth Rd junction – five potholes further damaged by large lorries taking spoil from Mountview –  ref WEB14701199 – now roughly filled.
c) Notice of road closure from June 9th – 16th past Bonehayne Farm to allow works by South West 
Highways.
d) The state of the road from Mounthill cross was discussed, the road surface is a hazard to cyclist & motor cyclists – this will be reported.

e) Coly Road – again the state of this is unacceptable – this will also be reported.
14/6/41
Report from Meetings Attended  - none
14/6/42

Correspondence

a) Publications e-mailed to councillors – Intouch/RsN etc

b) Email Update on relocation of EDDC

c) Letter from Station Rd resident re Cownhayne Lane and the need for a speed limit restriction. There was some discussion on the existing speed notices and the Clerk will check with the County Cllr that the Stop Line Way project will erect their own warning signs.
d) Email from resident of Rosemary Lane asking for any update on any implementation of yellow lines on the bend opposite her property. This had been forwarded to Highways & County Cllr.
e) Email response to clerk from Phlip Evans re Recording of Council meetings & request from Francesca Evans to record all future meetings of CPC – to be dealt with later on the agenda.
14/6/43
Finance 

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 19th May (Appendix E14) to be noted


Accounts to be approved for payment proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr Pocock & agreed by all.
	Cheque
	Payee
	
	
	VAT
	TOTAL

	DD
	Tiscali
	Broadband
	12.25
	3.06
	£15.31

	DD
	EDF
	Electricity
	7.60
	0.40
	£8.00

	3448
	Musbury Garage 
	Fuel
	11.00
	2.20
	£13.20

	3449
	PGD Services
	Gardening
	
	
	£40

	3450
	The Garden Shop
	Goods
	28.22
	5.65
	£33.87

	*3451
	Viridor
	Waste
	124.05
	24.79
	148.84

	#*TBA
	EDDC
	Green Bin
	75
	15
	£90


a)  Clerk request leave from Monday 7th July to 18th July (8 days) – noted & agreed
b)  Return of audit from external auditor/accountant, there was one change, to express a like for like comparison the payment to the part time gardener & toilet cleaner was taken off box 6 and added onto box 4. With this amendment Cllr B Collier proposed the annual audit return & statement be accepted, seconded by Cllr Mann & agreed by all.
c) Email reply from National auditors re queries from councillors – this was read out.
d) John request leave from June 30th to 4 July (5 days) – noted & agreed.
e) #Suggest payment deferred for EDDC – bin received tatty & second hand. A reduced payment of £35 had been offered.. This was accepted. The clerk will contact Streetscene.
14/6/44     
Planning

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 19th May  –  (Appendix F14) to be noted

a  Planning Applications



14/1189/LBC & 14/1342/FUL April Cottage, Hillhead, Colyton – Mrs Savage



Replacement of lean-to at north end of the property


SUPPORTED – proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr Real & agreed by all.


14/1326/FUL – Merlins, Coly Rd – Mr Vertigan

Construction of dwelling including demolition of existing garage – amendment to approval 13/0969/FUL. 
NOT SUPPORTED  proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr Hay & agreed by all. Our original comments are still valid in that the proposed design was felt to be not in keeping with the adjacent listed buildings. The proposed dwelling overlooks neighbouring properties with a subsequent loss of privacy and an increase in height will only exacerbate the position.
The proposed dwelling is now so much larger than the footprint of the garage and the agreed development and in the opinion of the Parish Council is excessive development of the site.
The increased elevation will have a negative impact on the area which is within the Conservation area of Colyford and is felt to be over dominant & overbearing in such a position.
14/1183/FUL Elmhayes, Elm Farm Lane, Colyford – Mr & Mrs Gill

Construction of single storey side & rear extension and construction of new roof to accommodate first floor accommodation (including dormer window to south side).

SUPPORTRD – proposed by Cllr Mann & seconded by Cllr Real,
14/1054/FUL Land Lying to west of Colyton Hill Plantation – Miss Jenner
Erection of agricultural shed.

NOT SUPPORTED proposed by Cllr Real & seconded by Cllr Mann. 
The Parish Council feels this is an overdevelopment of a very small greenfield site. The proposed shed appears excessively large for the applicants stated needs and takes up a lot of room leaving her little space for her intended livestock.

14/1381/OUT – Land north of Cat Aclew, Station Rd – Mr Carthy

Outline planning for residential development of site (up to 2 dwellings) with all matters reserved. No plans yet
b   Planning Decisions

14/1025/FUL – The Rest, Fair View Lane – Mrs Pavey

First floor side extension - APPROVED


14/0297/FUL – Heathayne Farm – Ms Cornish
Siting of stable block – APPROVED

13/0505/FUL Land adjacent to the Firs, Ridgeway Lane – Mr Hulme
Conversion of disused reservoir tanks to form residential dwelling - APPROVED



c     Planning Correspondence

a) Telephone call from local resident re the movement of the spoil from the Mountview development through the town, down Queen Street, King Street over Chantry Bridge and out into the narrow lanes.

On investigation the clerk found that ONLY deliveries had been given an approved routing from the A3053 along the B3161, into Gribblemead and onto Mountview.

No consideration appears to have been given to an approved route for waste/spoil. That morning (Monday 2nd) 7 lorries went past his door before 11 o’clock .  Cllr H Parr investigating.

b)  14/0802/FUL Land lying to west of Guernsey Corner – letter from applicant clarifying why they cannot use public land for their proposed project - read out & noted.
c) Letter from Ridgeway resident dismayed at the planning permission granted to 13/0505/FUL. The letter highlights the concern over lorries associated with the building works collapsing the road edges.
14/6/45
    Amenities

a) Footpath 16 -  trees across path through woodland. Cllr Pady had spoken to the owners & Cllr B Collier had improved some of the access by removing a smaller ash & thorn.
b) Annual Parish Inspection – 16th June – teams circulated – meet at 7pm.

c) Playing fields – cutting of the grass – Cllr Mann proposed that a letter be sent to Mr Parsons thanking him for the work he has done and saying that we are now taking this on ‘in house’, this was seconded vy Cllr Parr & agreed by all.
d) Oversize foundation to cremation stone in cemetery – now sorted.
e) Colyford Play area update, Two companies are quoting for the play equipment on what will be a very small site but mindful of the time deadline for the money it was felt that this was best done even though the Diocese has not yet agreed to the scheme
f) Addition of names to War Memorial, repair & cleaning. The Royal British Legion feels there is at least one name that needs to be added, further research is going on. A conservator, recommended by the War Memorial Trust will look at the memorial on Wednesday and give his opinion on any restoration work needed.
g) Cllr Real proposed that a letter be written to the Youth Football chairman congratulating them on a well run event, seconded by Cllr Clifford and agreed by all.
h) Concern was expressed by Cllr Turner over the amount of erosion of the river bank below the Playing fields. Cllr Parr agreed that the situation needed to be monitored and it was suggested that the annual parish inspection team take a look and take photos of the damage if possible.
14/6/46

Adoption of recording of meetings policy & any amendments to Standing Orders.
In view of recent events it was felt that a protocol be accepted by the Parish Council as well as the requirement in Standing orders for anyone wishing to record the meeting to ask permission from the Chair prior to the meeting. The clerk had put together such a protocol based on the one used by EDDC which had been circulated. Cllr Mann proposed that his be accepted, seconded by Cllr Smith & agreed by all.
14/6/47

Colyton Memorial Social Club – no update, waiting for response to letter,
14/6/48

Registration of Parish properties – target date of 30th September set.
14/6/49`
Emails to councillors – Cllr Real proposed that this matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. legally sensitive matters, This was seconded by Cllr Collier and agreed by all
14/6/49 
Other matters brought to the Chairs attention after the agenda published

a) Community Payback projects - noted

b) EDDC invoice re green bin resolved

c) Viridor invoice for waste management noted & approved

d) Application 14/1054/FUL – wrongly sent to Southleigh - discussed

e) Notice of application 13/1381/OUT
14/6/50 
Matters to be taken into Committee – Update on grievance hearing & Emails to councillors.
14/6/51

Dates of future meetings 

June Finance, Planning & Amenities – 23rd June – St Johns Hall
CPC Meetings Monday 14th July (Clerk on leave)
Finance & Planning meeting Monday 28th July
The meeting closed at 2057.
